A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Parish Hall on Thursday 14th June 2018 at 8pm.

Present:  Chairman Peter Dragonetti, Councillors Martin Wise, Liz Collas, Nick Henry, Chris Jessop, Hilary Dewey, Nick Elsome and Marjo McGee. In attendance, Lucy Turner, and Amanda Holland.
1. Apologies for Absence : None
2. Minutes of the last meeting, Thursday 10th May 2018 were signed as correct. 

3. Matters Arising. The Stile at The White Lion was discussed, Liz reported that the charity are talking to Mr Knight who leases the site. GHPC will be happy to fund it. 
4. Correspondence :  It was agreed to formally adopt the telephone boxes at Crays pond and Goring Heath Road. AH to progress. NH to contact the Crays Pond Community group. Mrs Ann Bridgens has requested a contribution to grass cutting which was agreed, and it was noted that the annual inspection of the play areas would be taking place in July. Following correspondence regarding the parking in Whitchurch On Thames, Councillors discussed traffic issues in the parish, congestion and the anticipation of further increases in traffic over the coming years. 
5. Parish Hall.  The painting programme for the hall exterior is planned. The Hall Manager vacancy was discussed, suggested to advertise on the Good Neighbour website. It was noted that a tile on the gable end has fallen and will need to be replaced. 
6. Newsletter/Website. LT asked for contributions to the newsletter, CJ will offer a health blog.  The newsletter, its fees and a spreadsheet of income was reviewed as recommended in the recent audit.  Circulation is over 600, and all content is parish related. A  half page advertisement costs £15.00 and a full page is £25.00.  Advertisers are constant in their support. There are 32 pages on average, and a quick calculation was made that taking into account printing costs per month, the newsletter is costing the council around £100.00 per month.  After a discussion it was agreed that this represented a satisfactory expense for the council and would continue. 
7. Advertising Rates It was agreed that the current rates of £15 and £25 would be held for the rest of the year
8. PD reported that the website has recently been updated. 
9.  Recreation Ground.  Following a recommendation from the recent audit, it was agreed that an inspection log for the play equipment would be set up and inspected at every monthly meeting. AH to progress and also to circulate the ROSPA report from last year. It was noted that the area around the new table tennis table would require reinforcement before the winter. LT to include an article on the play equipment in the newsletter. The  grass cutting has not been carried out in the Tinepits area, nor  a number of verges. It was agreed to circulate the existing grass cutting schedule and review. AH to progress and research alternative suppliers. NE reported on the recent fete. John Grey thanked the PC for their contribution to the BBQ again this year, and reported that it had been a record year. The weather was very good, and councillors were asked to suggest possible areas that would benefit from a donation from fete profits. A discussion followed, full of good ideas, such as a new seat in the Crays pond play area, a new community notice board, a community film club, etc.
10.  District Councillors Report  
11.  County Councillors Report.
 Traffic speed on B4526 Crays Pond and Goring Heath Road, Whitchurch Hill. The results from the Traffic speed monitoring were circulated and discussed. In summary, about 90% of Crays Pond traffic is at or below 40mph; speeds are lower east bound. There is a high proportion of traffic between 30/ 40.mph. Around 30% of traffic is at 30mph or below. At Whitchurch Hill, east bound ,more traffic is above the 30mph speed limit than below. West bound traffic is slower, but some days 44% is over the limit. It is also notable that the proportion of weekday traffic is higher than for Crays Pond. 
It was concluded that GHPC should press for a reduction in the Crays Pond speed limit to 30mph but that no enforcement at the current limit is needed. At Whitchurch Hill, enforcement is needed because of the high % of vehicles that are travelling in excess of the limit. AH to progress.

12.  Planning and Unauthorised Developments.
P18/S0507/LB Goring Heath Almshouses  Replacing hard surface to central courtyard. (Retrospective) Objection on the grounds of damage to curtilage of Grade 1 listed building.
P18/S1146/PDH 9 Hill Bottom Close (withdrawn)

P18/S1520/HH also P18/S1521/LB  Bottom Farmhouse, Blackbirds Bottom, Goring Heath, RG8 7SX . A two storey extension and associated alterations, detached outbuilding and stabling. No objection but siting of new garage raised an objection due to overdevelopment of the site.
13. Finance & Bank reconciliation.  The statement, reconciliation and the following payments were authorised and signed by LC and MW
Outgoing





Incoming.

£200.00  GF Buses



           £80.00 Refund

£1175.54 Insurance



£2521.00 HMRC

£637.20 Grass Cutting


           £150.00 S Freedman
14.  Audit Review.
The Internal audit and associated reports and recommendations were circulated and discussed. All points were noted and appropriate action taken.
15.  Footpath to Goring. PD reported that Owen Jenkins, Director of Infrastructure has not come back to agree a date for a site meeting.
16. Crays Pond/Tinepits.  The Autumn review of trees was discussed and concern was expressed about the Weeping Willow at Crays Pond. It was agreed that we should bring forward this action to be discussed at the next meeting. 
The meeting closed at 10.10pm
Date of the next meeting  Thursday 12th July at 8pm
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